DAPHNE'S SHOW & TELL

In 1999 New Horizons Textile Group won Best Group Quilt in the National Quilt Championships at Olympia with our quilt 'The View From Here'.  This quilt was to prove a huge success around the world, alas not for us!   The format we had pioneered was taken up and adapted for many award-winning quilts in Australia, Europe and the USA.

So we thought it was time to have another go. Brainstorming for our subject, we eventually narrowed it down to a tribute to the artist Beryl Cook. Margaret Starr, whose idea it originally was, had suggested that our quilters should be naked, like the Calendar Girls, but we thought that naked quilters would be even less attractive than the WI, so you see our girls respectably dressed!  Margaret had studied Beryl's paintings and done some sketches, so I took these home to consider how we could present them, and in what style.
The ladies are very round, so I thought it would be novel to have a rounded quilt to compliment them, so the 'bull’s-eye' was born, spreading out in six inch increments. 

The underlying design, as in our first quilt, is an important part of my concept; that is that the quilt should be composed of a number of smaller quilts, each the creation of its maker. This makes for a more dynamic design, full of surprises for us all. The quilt was originally divided into twenty-one sections, one for every member, but our membership numbers fell, so some kind people have done more than one piece.

The size and shape next determined the subject design, and the 'show and tell' was born.
The ladies were all named, given personalities, and their own wardrobes, in the hand-dyed colours we were to use. We decided that the background would be a pale rainbow, to keep it interesting. We also thought that the quilt within the quilt would be constructed with commercial fabrics and, as we had seen the categories for the NQC listed in the application forms, it should be blue and white!

We hope you enjoy looking at our girls, as much as we enjoyed bringing them to life.
PMF
